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Darrel and Laurie should be home soon (if they aren’t 
home by the time this newsletter goes out). I know we 
have all been on pins and needles during their time 
away from us. 

Chapter I has proved one important thing this year 
– we ARE a big family. We help out when needed (a 
lot of times without being asked) and care about one 
another very much. Chapter I proves the GWRRA say-
ing, “friends for fun, safety and knowledge”. Members 
have lots of fun when we together, we promote safety 
by wearing our safety gear and taking classes, and we 
share lessons we have learned (whether it’s through 
observations or actual experience). 

  
   Ride Safe 

Butch and Linda 
 

We make a living by what we get; but we make a life 
by what we give. ~ Sir Winston Churchill 

Springs Wings 

Chapter I  had 22 members 
represent Chapter I in Brecken-
ridge and participate in seminars, 
games, ticket sales, and bike & 
light shows. Thanks to everyone 
who was there to support Jim as he 
participated in the Individual of 
the Year selection. 

Special thanks to the Mon-
criefs and Wymans for helping us 
with the BBQ on Thursday night. 
We don’t know how we would transported and completed all the 
last minute prep without you. 

Chapter I came home from the District convention with 10 
awards. Earl won 2nd place in the light show (category – non-
electronic, whatever that means) and 2nd in the Foto Safari Shoot 
bike game. Jim Moncrief and Joann Hauser won 1st in the Cap-
tain Hook (water balloon) on-bike game. Ralph Clayton won 1st 
in the bike show (category - GL 1800) and Claude & Nancy 
Lockhart continue their winning streak of 1st in the bike show 
(category – GL 1500). Thanks to Glenn, Darrell, Laurie, Don 
Cruzan, and Jim Wyman for the ideas and work in decorating 
Chapter I’s ore cart – we won 2nd place for decoration, creativity, 
and use of materials (pictures of ore carts on pages 2-3). Jim and 
Olga did a great job in the ore cart race and brought home 2nd 
place. Chapter I also brought home 1st place for Chapter banner 
(thanks Mel & Laurie), Chapter scrapbook (thanks Laurie), and 
Chapter Newsletter. 

Bring all your unopened hotel (sample) toiletries you have 
collected during your travels to the October meeting. Didi 
Reisler will coordinate getting the ladies together to package 
these items and distribute to a local shelter or charity (for exam-
ple, Ronald McDonald House, TESSA, etc.). 

Summer is winding down, but that doesn’t mean activities 
are slowing down any. The Daniels’ are hosting a potluck and 
Bunco party on Sept. 17 and Dick & Didi have planned a dinner 
ride for Sept. 22 (previous date was Sept 15). 

Other activities/rides to consider joining are the Toy Run to 
Memorial Hospital on Sept. 24 (for more information go to 
www.ppjog.com), the 11th Annual Women’s Breast Cancer 
Awareness Ride on Oct. 1 (visit mountainshadowriders.com for 
more information or call Dorothy at 719-574-7472), and the 24th 
Annual High Country Toy Run on Oct. 2. As we get flyers for 
other rides, we will distribute them. Remember – what you ride 
doesn’t matter, what matters is the purpose of the ride. The rides 
are fun and we are helping our community. 

Hopefully our accident-prone year is over and we can move 
into the holiday season healthy and as a whole family again. 

September 2011 

Shelley Shenanigans 
- Notes from the Directors - 

Colorado Springs 
GWRRA CO-I Region F 

Dates to Remember 
 

Sept 17—Potbluck & Bunco, Daniels’ 
Sept 22—Dinner Ride at Ultimate Buffet, Reisler 
Sept 24—Toy Run to Memorial Hospital 
Sept 29-Oct 2—Fayetteville, AR trip 
Oct 1—Breast Cancer Awareness Ride 
Oct 1—Colora ride after meeting 
Oct 2—High Country Toy Run 
Oct 7-9—Camping at Cotopaxi (KOA customer ap-

preciation weekend) details on page 6 

OCTOBER GOODIES 
Marsha Curry 
Patricia Hales 
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Chapter I’s Ore Cart for District Convention 
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Ore Carts at District Convention 

Chapter A 
Won  
First 
Place 

Chapter J Chapter E 
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Couple  of the Year 
Joann & Dean Hauser 

Individual of the Year 
Jim Wyman 

2011 Chapter I Staff 
Chapter Director—Butch & Linda Shelley 
 719-495-5741, butchshelley157@msn.com 
Asst. Director—Don Cruzan & Cathy Luce 
 719-433-4875, doncruzan@hotmail.com  
Rider Education—Earl Edwards 
 719-637-0908, Edwards_1500@hotmail.com  
Treasurer—Paul & Jeannie Bondurant 
 719-599-8495, wings83@comcast.net 
Historian/Scrapbook—Laurie Schlosser 
 719-227-9560, llhutzel@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor—Linda Shelley 
 719-495-5741, Lshelley@animail.net 
Phone Tree Coordinator—Nancy Lockhart 
 719-550-9267, clock0430@comcast.net 
Sunshine Committee— 
 Marilyn Irish, 719-532-0290, dougirish@msn.com 
 Nancy Lockhart, 719-550-9267,  
 clock0430@comcast.net 
Webmaster—Don Cruzan  
 719-433-4875, webmaster@springswings.org  
Ride Coordinator—Jim Wyman 
 719-683-7814, jimolga2000@yahoo.com 
Membership Enhancement Coordinator— 
 Linda Shelley, 719-495-5741, Lshelley@animail.net 
Camping SIG (Special Interest Group)— 
 Chris & Sandie Erskine, 719-265-5962,  
 chris@cerskine.com 
Community Service Coordinator— 
 Marsha Curry, 719-488-9865, 2currys@comcast.net 
 Didi Reisler, 719-488-9359, dickdidi@hotmail.com 
Chapter Photographer—Everyone 
Store—Jeannie Bondurant, 719-599-8495  
Couple of the Year (COY) - Dean & Joann Hauser 
Individual of the Year (IOY) -  Jim Wyman 

September 
1—Gene & Marina Krull 
5—Dave & Kath Wren 

8 Neal & Barbara Bondurant 

2—Marilyn Irish 
11—Tammy Day 
11—Kathy Wren 
12—John Athman 

19—Bonnie Ebersohl 
19—Eric Hutchins 

25 Jeannie Bondurant 
29—Doug Irish 

September 

GOOFY  

Goofy is awarded to one Chapter member who has done 
the goofiest thing since the last meeting. Goofy gets to 
spend the next month with that person. The person re-
ceiving Goofy must add or attach something that repre-
sents their “goofy” stunt. 
 

Goofy was not awarded to anyone at the September 
meeting, BUT there was a nomination and Goofy 2 will 
go to that person at a future meeting. In the meantime, 
Goofy 2 is spending another month visitng his predeces-
sor in the Directors’ living room. 
 
Members, be on the look out for someone pulling a 
Goofy. 
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2011 Colorado District Staff 

Director—Randall & Janet Drake, 303-933-6073 home,  
 720-480-2800 (R cell), 303-619-4837 (J cell),  
 hookdondiz@aol.com (Randall’s) 
 jdrake1111@aol.com (Janet’s) 
Asst. Director—Butch & Linda Shelley, 719-495-5741, 

butchshelley157@msn.com 
Asst. Director—Mike & Dawn Vaillancourt,  
 970-316-1704 (M cell), 970-316-1720 (D cell) 
 mvonmywi@msn.com (Mike’s) 
 dawnvaillancourt@msn.com (Dawn’s) 
Treasurer— Mike & Becky Ackerman, 303-988-0413 home, 

303-974-0033 (M cell), 303-870-6918 (B cell), 
bikermha@msn.com (Mike’s) 

 bikerbla@msn.com (Becky’s) 
Membership Enhancement—Bill Weiss & Lisa Capano,  
 720-890-8122 home, 303-880-4842 (B cell),  
 720-938-3825 (L cell), lisacapano@aol.com  
Rider Education—Mark & Sue Damschen,  
 719-481-9263 home, 719-273-8938 (cell), 

E9tanker@comcast.net 
Trainer—Garry Howland, 303-337-2740 home,  
 303-324-7769 (cell), scout4life@sprintmail.com 
Special Events COY/IOY Coordinator—Carl & Judy Williams, 

303-200-0262 home, 303-483-8025 (C cell),  
 303-489-9392 (J cell) 
 cawilliams2@comcast.net (Carl’s)  
 jcwilliams5@comcast.net (Judy’s) 
Special Events Assistant - Donald Redline, 720-546-7619 home, 

303-718-7619 (cell), yellowwing2@comcast.net 
Chapter of the Year Champion—Ralph Spencer,  
 303-979-9175 home, 303-888-2705 (cell)

Ralph.spencer@onrr.gov 
Webmaster—Jim & Janet Wohlford, 303-979-0196 home,  
 303-748-1461 (cell), cogwrra@comcast.net 
Newsletter Editor—April Hansen-Keppler, 303-384-0476 home, 

303-870-7971 (cell), pahwing95@aol.com 
Photographer—Kenny Simons,  720-685-0188,  
 kenneths419@gmail.com 
Couple of the Year (COY) - Ralph & Debbi Strauss,  
 303-862-6947, ralphanddebbie1@comcast.net 
Individual of the Year (IOY) - Stan Smetana,  
 303-697-9226stan@denver.net 

Chapter A, Littleton 
Carl & Becky Manning, wingnuts_cd@comcast.net 

Chapter B, Grand Junction 
Dave & Sandra Geer, encogneattoe@bresnan.net 

Chapter C, Canon City 
Les & Sharon Brown, lesandsharon@bresnan.net 

Chapter E, Arvada 
Bill Weiss & Lisa Capano, lisacapano@aol.com 

Chapter G, Ft. Collins 
Marty & Aimee Bond, m83wingrider@yahoo.com 

Chapter J, Aurora 
Garry Howland, scout4life@sprintmail.com 

Chapter L, Lakewood 
Fred & Linda Fisher, silverone@comcast.net  

Chapter N, Pueblo 
Mike & Debbie Rose, debbierose@socolo.net 

Chapter Q, Montrose 
Nick & Ginnie Hoppner, ginnyornick@bresnan.net 

2011 Colorado Chapter  
Directors 

Photos needed for the scrapbook and the website. 
 

Contact  
llhutzel@aol.com 

webmaster@springswings.org 
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    Link to First Aid kits  
 http://www.first-aid-product.com/industrial/vehicle-first-aid-kit.htm 

Newsletter Editor 
15605 Archer Terrace 
Elbert, CO 80106 

 

 

Chapter I meeting  
 

WHEN 
1st Saturday 

8:30 coffee, 9:00 meeting 
 

LOCATION 
Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

4125 Constitution Ave. 
in Hiller Hall  

Visit us at    
www.springswings.org 

Listen all campers and you shall hear - about KOA camping later this year .... 
 
What we know:   The Cotopaxi, CO KOA is having a customer appreciation week-
end 7 and 8 October 2011.  Stay Friday night, get Saturday night free. 
 
Cost of an RV site with water and electric is just a wee smidgen under $30 which is 
the deposit you will be expected to put on your card when you make the reservation. 
 
We made our reservations last night and she said there were plenty of sites available 
when I said a group of us may participate.  Said she could maybe move us around so 
we are all together if we want (depending on availability).  I did not mention 
GWRRA (oversight) so if you want to be in our vicinity, use Partner or site number 
(33) to cluster around. 
 
So. There you have it!  If you plan to go make your own reservations.  
 
There is a web site for that campground and it does have a map of the sites to view.  
http://koa.com/campgrounds/cotopaxi/    
 
(I have been told that it is a decent campground so if anyone else knows for sure, let 
us know.) 
 
All are welcome.  Bruce &  Mel 


